
HOLIDAY SEASON
OFFICE CLOSURE

From all of us here at HACSU, we'd like to wish you and your 
loved ones a safe and happy festive season.  

Our office will be closed from 3PM December 23 and will reopen 
on January 3, 2023. 

We will have an on-call service available during business hours 
for emergencies only, available on 1300 651 931. 

This service should only be used for emergency matters, and an 
on-call staff member will be checking voicemails regularly to 
follow up with matters assessed as urgent.

For any emerging issues that arise during the shutdown period, 
including suspensions or standowns, disciplinary matters and 
workplace changes, please contact HACSU when the office is 
reopened. 

HACSU would like to congratulate all members on what has 
been a challenging year for many of us. We'd especially like to 
thank HACSU delegates across the state for their efforts, 
volunteering their time to fight for our rights at work. 

We wish you a happy and safe holiday season. 

Yours in union, 

Paul Healey, Kate Marshall + team


